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The authors, trying to discover some fixed elements in the urban
development of the cities of Moldavia, focused their attention on a church
located in the historical area of the city of Iaşi. At the end of the 16th

century, after the Saint Sava Monastery was established by monks coming
from Jerusalem, with the support of Moldavia’s Prince, a series of
monasteries will appear in the city. One of these is the Golia church, which,
at the beginning of the 17th century, was transformed, at the founders’
desire, from a parish church to a monastery church as a metochion of
Mount Athos.

This status and the position that churches like Golia occupy on the city
map impose a given type of organization of the surrounding area. The
neighbouring space gets an obvious economic nature, as along an intensely
circulated thoroughfare there are plenty of shops and workshops, most of
them on the church’s land. In the same areas inns are built, whose incomes
are intended to the monasteries as well, and in order to facilitate the
circulation, the Court starts in these places pavement works too. All these
elements can be identified in the area in front of the Golia Tower. The
resemblances observed led to the conclusion that this type of organization
of the urban area was not the result of fate, but it pertained to a well-
outlined town-planning system.

Looking for possible influences for the apparition of this model of
urban organization, the authors realized that in the same period, in the
Balkan cities, the commercial areas included workshops and shops along a
covered or uncovered thoroughfare, where the traffic was improved by
paving. In the same complex, there were the caravanserai and the stables.
All these arrangements were exclusively the job of the central authorities
and not of the citizens.

                                                          
* Cercetători ştiinţifici la Institutul de Istorie „A. D. Xenopol” Iaşi.


